
Life Education Caravan 
We had the pleasure of having the Life Education caravan back this week. 
The sessions inform the children all about healthy living and making healthy 
and safe choices. It teaches children in a fun and active way about their 
bodies, nutrition, friendships and their identity. A huge thank you to Michelle 
who does a wonderful job helping our children develop their learning.  

Spring Dance Company 
Our school had the exciting opportunity to work with two professional 
dancers from the Spring Dance Company. They spent time with every class 
creating the Easter story through dance and movement. The children showed 
great enthusiasm during the sessions. 

Reverend David   
We welcomed our new Vicar Reverend David to St. Paul’s Peel C of E today. 
Reverend David joined our praising assembly and also had a tour of our 
classrooms, meeting the staff and children. 
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Dinner Money 
Dinner money is 
£10.50 per week, 
payable in advance.  
This can be paid via 
Parent Pay or handed 
into the office or class 
teacher in an envelope, 
marked clearly with 
your child’s name. 

Share 
Share for the Nursery is 
going extremely well. 
Both parents and 
children  are enjoying 
the creative and fun 
activities with Mrs Birch.  

Breakfast Club 
If you are attending 
breakfast club can we 
please ask that you pay 
in advance. £3.00 for 
your child per week.  

Sun Safety 
Please will all parents 
apply suncream before 
school to ensure your 
child is safe in the sun.  

. 

FAMILY CLUB 
Kickstart Family Club 

will continue when we 
return to school. This 

takes place every 
Thursday in the school 

hall. All pupils 
accompanied by an 
adult are welcome.

GARDENING CLUB. 
Mrs Williams continues 
to run her Gardening 

Club, held in the 
polytunnel. This takes 

place every Wednesday 
after school. 

SCHOOL CHOIR 
Miss Herrera holds the 

school choir after 
school every Monday. 

This is a lovely club 
where the children are 

able to learn new songs 
and show off their  

singing talents.  



Attendance and Punctuality  
Being late for school reduces learning 
time. 

At St.Paul’s Peel we aim to have outstanding 
attendance and are constantly trying to improve 
standards. School Starts at 8.55am and 
registration starts at 9am. To avoid receiving a late 
mark please ensure you arrive on time. Thank you for your support in our efforts to raise our 
attendance. 

Uniform 
A reminder about appropriate school uniform. 

‣ Maroon Jumper/Cardigan (preferably with school logo) Black/Grey trousers or skirt  Blue Polo Shirt     
ALL children must wear black shoes 

P.E Uniform. 

• White polo/Plain white t.shirt   Black/Navy P.E shorts    Black Pumps  

KS1 SATs/KS2 SATs  
Year 6 pupils have completed their tests which took place the week beginning Monday 13th May. We 
now await their results in July. The Year 2 pupils have also completed their SATs. We are all very 
proud of all Year 2 and Year 6 pupils, who have all tried their very best. After the holidays Year 1 
pupils will complete their phonics assessments. Reports for all pupils, which will include test results 
will be sent out in July. 

Breath Stars  
Our school has been extremely lucky to be the only 
primary school working with Breath Stars. This project 
is to educate our children and to see how singing helps 
the breathing of children with asthma.   

 24 MAY 2019

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS  
We have now come to the end of another half term. Miss Barker, 
all the staff, governors would like to wish you a wonderful break 
and look forward to seeing you all back at school. 

School closes on Friday 24th May at 3.30pm and reopens on 
Wednesday 5th June 8.55am.




